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$57,000,000

Approved

Agency:  Commerce, Community and Economic Development
Grants to Municipalities (AS 37.05.315)
Grant Recipient:  Matanuska-Susitna Borough

Project Title: Project Type: New Construction and Land Acquisition

Matanuska-Susitna Borough - Rail Extension to Port
MacKenzie from the Alaska Railroad Main Line

State Funding Requested: $57,000,000 House District: Mat-Su Areawide (13-16)
One-Time Need

Brief Project Description:
Rail Extension to Port MacKenzie from the Alaska Railroad Mainline.

Funding Plan: 
Total Cost of Project:  $275,000,000

Funding Secured Other Pending Requests Anticipated Future Need

Amount FY Amount FY Amount FY

Federal Funds $57,000,000 11

State Funds $27,500,000 08, 09 $191,000,000 12, 13

Total $27,500,000 $57,000,000 $191,000,000

Explanation of Other Funds:

Funding will be requested from both the state and federal governments in FY12 and FY13

Detailed Project Description and Justification:
The Port MacKenzie Rail extension will bring tremendous economical and employment benefits to Alaska. It will create jobs,
lower transport costs and increase economic development.  This project will connect the Alaska Railroad Mainline to Port
MacKenzie. Because of a shorter distance to tidewater from the Interior, the new stretch of rail will save more than $100
million over existing ports for the State’s proposed natural gas pipeline. Less expensive bulk transport costs will also help
stimulate the development of natural resources and mines such as the one billion ton limestone deposit near Livengood.
The lower costs created by the proposed rail extension coupled with this limestone deposit will create a major new export
related manufacturing opportunity for the production of cement. Indeed, with the rail extension, Alaska will be able to
produce up to 15% of the nation’s annual need for cement. In addition, the shorter mileage to tidewater will reduce the cost
of transporting coal by approximately 6 dollars per ton, making coal from Alaska's Interior competitive on the world market.
An independent study by the University of Alaska-Fairbanks estimates the revenue to the State from new mines average
$300 million per year over the next 100 years. According to a study by the Institute of Social and Economic Research, the
Port MacKenzie Rail Extension Project will create up to 3,400 new jobs over a 3 year period in construction, 35 jobs in
annual operations and another 640 direct and indirect jobs. This project is shovel ready.

Project Timeline:
Environmental Impact Statement completed in summer of 2010 (funding acquired).
Bi-Modal (Truck/Rail) Loop completed fall-winter of 2010 (funding acquired).
Design and construction of southern segment of project 2010-11 ($57M expended)
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Entity Responsible for the Ongoing Operation and Maintenance of this Project:
Alaska Rail Road Corporation

Grant Recipient Contact Information:
Name: John Duffy
Address: 350 E. Dahlia Ave.

Palmer, AK 99645
Phone Number: (907)745-9689
Email: jduffy@matsugov.us

Has this project been through a public review process at the local level and is it a community priority? X Yes No
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